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WESTERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY  

FACULTY SENATE  

Regular Meeting, 25 April 2023, 4:00 p.m. 

Via Zoom 

A C T I O N   M I N U T E S 

SENATORS PRESENT: J. Albarracin, D. Atherton, D. Banash, B. Bellott, M. Bernards, D. Brown, G. Cabedo-
Timmons, A. Carr, C. Chadwell, L. Ebert Wallace, D. Hunter, S. Macchi, K. Perone, B. Petrocovici, E. Shupe, Y. 
Tang, B. Thompson, J. Wroblewski 
Ex-officio: Craig Whetten, Parliamentarian; Provost Manoochehr Zoghi 

SENATORS ABSENT: S. Bailey, D. Barr, P. Eathington, J. Land, T. Lough, M. Shamsuddoha 

GUESTS: Tawnya Adkins-Covert, Marjorie Allison, -Fernandez, Jim 
McQuillan, Shawn Meagher, Kristi Mindrup, Russ Morgan, Mark Mossman, Kat Myers, Jim Olsen, Kaycee 
Peterman, Linda Prosise, Jeremy Robinett, Sebastian Szjyka 
 

I. Consideration of Minutes 

A. April 11, 2023 

APPROVED AS DISTRIBUTED 

II. Announcements 

A. Approvals from the Provost 

  1. Requests for New Courses 
 

   a. ENGR 374, Electrical Circuits II, 3 s.h. 
   b. ENGR 375, Electric Machines, 3 s.h. 
   c. ENGR 430, Power Electronics, 3 s.h. 
   d. ENGR 431, Electrical Energy Systems, 3 s.h. 
   e. ENGR 474, Renewable Energy, 3 s.h. 
   f. ENGR 480, Microgrids, 3 s.h. 
   g. ENGR 492, Independent Study, 3 s.h., repeatable to 6 s.h. 
   h. MATH 106, Mathematics for Elementary Teaching I, 3 s.h. 
   i. MATH 206, Mathematics for Elementary Teaching II, 3 s.h. 
   j. MATH 266, Algebra and Statistics for Elementary Teaching, 3 s.h. 
   k. MUS 198, K-Pop, J-Pop, and C-Pop, 3 s.h. 

 
  2. Request for New Minor 

 
   a. Community Forestry 

 
  3. Request for Change of Minor 

 
   a. Middle Level Mathematics Teaching  

 
  4. Requests for Changes of Majors 

 
   a Civil Engineering 
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b. Electrical Engineering  

 B. Provost's Report  



3 

 

stressed that these common themes can help Athletics form its future vision and action plan 
moving forward. He noted that student-athlete achievement and experiences are driving 
forces for Athletics and are formed when student-athletes compete in conference play.  
 
Mr. Bubb related that another theme that was raised is how WIU can sustain competitive 
success. He recognizes that athletic success is not something that WIU has seen consistently 
during the past decade but just at random times. He would like to see WIU in a position 
where it is competing for championships and believes that should be a yearly goal. 
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Dr. Goodwin observed that since this is a special topics course, the topic covered 
will vary by faculty member. Chair Thompson asked if the addition of this course 
will help enrich the curriculum in different ways. Department of Communication 
Chair Pete Jorgensen responded that it will allow the department to offer one-time 
special topics classes in areas where they may not have a regular audience for an 
extended offering. He noted that the department has a 400-level special topics 
course, but it tends to be more research- and theory-heavy and is really intended for 
senior students whereas the proposed class would be for lower-division students. He 
suggested the special topics could include an applied course on debate, for instance, 
or a course concentrating on how to leverage LinkedIn to become a career specialist 
and to manage one’s online identity preparatory to getting into a career, or other 
topics that it would be nice to be able to offer on a one-time basis. Dr. Jorgensen 
added that this course will also allow associate Unit B faculty to teach a class of 
interest to them since the 400-level special topics course falls under the purview of 
Unit A faculty.  
 
COMM 380 APPROVED 

 
 B. Council on General Education (CGE) 
  (Tonya Little, Chair) 
 
  1. Request for General Education Designation  
 
   a. MUS 198, K-Pop, J-Pop, and C-Pop, 3 s.h. 
 

Ms. Little noted that this course is similar to courses that the School of Music 
already offers in different styles of music, such as country music. She said CGE 
thought this would be great addition to Gen Ed to help bring different forms of 
music to students’ attentions.  

 
MUS 198 APPROVED FOR GEN ED 

 
   b. MATH 206, Mathematics for Elementary Teaching II, 3 D  

  1. Request for 
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   d. CSEC 101, Introduction to Cybersecurity, 2 s.h. 
 

Ms. Little told senators that CGE also considered CSEC 101 for Gen Ed inclusion 
last year but were concerned at that time that it was focused too much on technology 
and not enough on human well-being. She said the course has been refocused to 
highlight online safety, the mental health issues that can accompany online usage, 
and making students aware of what threats they might come into contact with 
online, so CGE now feels that the course does fall within the Human Well-Being 
category.  Chair Thompson remarked it looks like an interesting course and one that 
will be useful for a lot of students; Ms. Little said this is what CGE thought, too.  
 
Senator Ebert Wallace remarked that in looking through the materials she did not 
find the kinds of information she expected to see in the syllabus. She said the 
syllabus includes a list of objectives, a course description, and a list of learning 
outcomes, but other syllabi considered at today’s meeting also included lists of 
assignments so that senators could see what students are expected to write. With this 
proposal, Senator Ebert Wallace cannot tell what students are going to do in the 
class. Ms. Little acknowledged that the syllabus does lack specific information about 
what students will be doing in the class, but CGE saw more about that in the 
assessment plans. The assessment plans state that students will be presented with 
commonly occurring real-life scenarios and will be asked to choose, from a set of 
alternatives, an option that will best serve their well-beings, so CGE saw that those 
kinds of activities will occur. Ms. Little added that Computer Sciences 
representatives talked to CGE about their resources and plans to look for currently 
occurring issues that they could provide online resources to access; this was in 
response to CGE expressing concerns that the textbook was from 2014. She said 
Computer Sciences representatives explained that the textbook will be used for basic 
concepts, but the rest of the course will use online sources so that students are 
exposed to things they are currently facing. Ms. Little observed that in one of the 
assessment activities students will be asked to write a report analyzing a given 
application from an adversarial viewpoint to identify the key security threats and 
potential vulnerabilities, which showed CGE that writing will be taking place.  
 
Computer Sciences professor Jim McQuillan noted that the course will be 2 s.h. and 
that when the syllabus is finalized, it will look a little different; the syllabus 
submitted to CGE is not the actual syllabus that will be handed out to students. 
Senator Ebert Wallace said she understands what Ms. Little is saying about the 
assessment plan, but she was expecting to see more of the types of information 
included in a typical syllabus.  

 
    CSEC 101 APPROVED FOR GEN ED 
 

C. Council on Writing Instruction in the Disciplines (WID) 
 (Kaycee Peterman, Chair) 
 
 1. Request for WID Designation 
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Senator Hunter. Ms. Hamm responded that Senator Hunter will remain as SNC Chair throughout the 
summer, and Senator Perone will be chair beginning this fall, so nominations could be emailed to 
either one of them with Ms. Hamm copied on the email. Ms. Hamm added that she receives a listing 
from AIMS in early August of all the faculty who have left the university or will be on sabbatical for 
the coming year, so there will be additional vacancies that occur.  

 
 F. Committee on Provost and Presidential Performance (CPPP) 
  (Josh Wroblewski, Chair) 
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Faculty Senate adjourned following closed session at 5:45 p.m. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

Annette Hamm, Faculty Senate Recording Secretary 

 


